

June 20, 2025

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

By virtue of our baptism, we are all called to be missionaries. Like the Apostles, we are encouraged to reach out to our brothers and sisters in faith, love, and sacrifice, both around the world and here at home.

The **Collection for National Needs**, to be taken this year the weekend of July 19 and 20, affords the opportunity for Catholic communities, who have the means, to stand in solidarity with poorer ones in our own country. This collection is a combination of two other collections:

- The Catholic Home Mission Appeal impacts the lives of nearly 9 million Catholics. Through annual grants, the Catholic Home Missions funds catechesis for children and adults, seminarian education, lay ministry training, Hispanic ministry, and other pastoral programs in needy dioceses.
- The Black and Indian Mission Collection helps to evangelize and support our African American, Native American and Alaska Native communities with mission schools, religious education programs, the purchase of catechetical materials, and ministry training.

The struggle to receive basic pastoral care and catechesis is faced by thousands of faithful living in home mission dioceses. I ask your generous response to the Collection for National Needs on July 19 and 20. Your support will truly make a difference in strengthening the Church at home and be greatly appreciated. Be assured that you and your family remain in my prayers.

Scan to give



Sincerely yours in Christ,

+Lawrence T. Persico

The Most Reverend Lawrence T. Persico, JCL Bishop of Erie



SECOND ANNUAL FOOD PANTRY DRIVE FOR CLEANING, LAUNDRY, PERSONAL CARE ITEMS

Those who use St. Boniface Food Pantry need many items that are beyond the scope of the food pantry. All of us realize how much cleaning, laundry and personal care items add to the monthly budget.

Last year, 2024, we collected several trunk filled items for those who participate in our Food Pantry.

If each interested parishioner would donate one item that would be GREAT.

July 20,2025 through August 3, 2025 a container will be available in the church entrance.

REMEMBERING OUR MISSION IS TO HELP OUR NEIGHBORS, THIS SHOWS OUR COMMITMENT TO OUR FAITH.